e Ynited States Senate

S COMMITTEE ON
T B DAL, T ETASE MCYOR HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6250
September 25, 2018

Vice Adm. David H. Lewis

Director

Defense Contract Management Agency
14501 George Carter Way. 2nd Floor
Chantilly, VA 20151

Dear Vice Admiral Lewis:

I write to request a copy of a recent audit completed by the Defense Contract Audit
Agency on June 27, 2018, and now in the possession of the Defense Contract Management
Agency. The audit reviewed incurred costs by New Century Consulting (NCC) for fiscal year
(FY) 2014 through FY 2016 under the Afghanistan Source Operations Management Program
(ASOM),' the successor to the Legacy Program to train Afghanistan security forces. As you
know, the previous FY 2008 — FY 2013 audit of NCC has been particularly helpful to conducting
oversight into the management and expense of these programs.

[ formally request you provide this audit as soon as possible but in no event later than
October 9, 2018. If you have any questions related to this request, please contact Jackson Eaton
of my staff at (202) 224-2627. Please send any official correspondence related to this request to
Rina Patel at Rina_Patel@hsgac.senate.gov. Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

Sincerely,
Claire McCaskill
Ranking Member
ce: Ron Johnson
Chairman

| Contract number W911QX-13-C-0170. The audit also addressed a smaller contract,
WI11QX-14-C-0021.



